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MEMORANDUM

TO: Members of the House of Representatives

FROM: Representative Matt Smith
Representative Dan Deasy
Representative Bill Kortz

Representative John Maher
Representative Harry Readshaw
Representative Martin Schmotzer

DATE: May 8, 2012

SUBJECT:  Co-sponsorship of Resolution — Honoring Seton-LaSalle Girls Basketball Team

In the near future, we will be introducing a resolution honoring the Seton-LaSalle Catholic High
School Girls Basketball Team for winning the 2012 Pennsylvania Interscholastic Athletic
Association (PIAA) Class AA Title, and for their undefeated season.

On March 23, 2012, the Seton-LaSalle Lady Rebels defeated the York Catholic High School Girls
Basketball Team in the PIAA championship game, defeating their worthy rivals by a score of 71-47.
This final victory secured an undefeated season for the Lady Rebels, who outpaced all of their
opponents leading to an exceptional record of 30 wins and no losses. On the road to the PIAA Title,

the Lady Rebels emerged victorious in the Western Pennsylvania Interscholastic Athletic League
(WPIAL) championship with a 73-60 win over Bishop Canevin High School on March 2, 2012.

With their final victory, the Lady Rebels became only the third girls team in WPIAL history to win a
PIAA Title with an undefeated record. The team also racked up the most points by a WPIAL girls
team in a PIAA championship game since 1999. Given that the team was comprised largely of

9o 66

underclassmen, with only one senior, the team’s “perfect” season was all the more impressive.

If you would like to join us in honoring the Seton-LaSalle High School Girls Basketball team for
their championship win and perfect season, please contact Jamie Fetter at (717) 783-1850 or

jfetter@pahouse.net.
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